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From the Principal                                                                                                                                                    
Happy New Year ! 
Welcome back everyone to our brand new school year. I hope 
everyone had the chance to relax and recharge their batteries 
over the break ready for what is already shaping up to be a 
BIG year for all at Nimbin Central School – students are all in 
their new classes with new learning challenges, teachers 
have their new students and learning programs and the 
school itself is working on it’s Targets for the year and the 
Professional Learning Program to support teachers to reach 
these. 
 
Our school is certainly growing at present and it has been my 
pleasure to conduct so many enrolment interviews over the 
past week with parents and students identifying that they wish 
to enrol at Nimbin Central due to the very positive things they 
have heard about the school – it’s learning programs, welfare 
and discipline approach, the staff, teachers and students and 
not least of all, our outstanding academic results. 
 
I have always loved our school and it’s wonderful when I hear 
that others do as well!  
 
In 2020 we will continue this positive direction for our entire 
school community ensuring students are at the centre of our 
school, and they drive all our decision-making.  
We will continue to ensure everyone is learning and growing 
and that every young person is known, valued and cared for.  
 
We will continue to ensure outstanding teaching occurs in all 
our classrooms, with young people engaged, challenged and 
becoming independent learners.  
We will continue this commitment to our students, staff and 
community and I look forward to us all working together again 
in 2020. 
 
It’s going to be a great year! 

                                                                                     Cath Marshall 

Week  2 
Term   1 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

Monday 10th February -  

Secondary Swimming Carnival 

9am  -  3pm 

 

Wednesday 12th February  - 

Meet the Teacher Breakfast 

7.30am  -  9am 

 

Friday 14th February  - 

Terania Swimming Carnival 

Years 3  -  6 

 

Tuesday 18th February  - 

SRC Induction Assembly 

Primary & Secondary 

 

Tuesday 25th February  -   

School Photographs 

IF YOU DO NOT WANT YOUR 

CHILD’S PHOTO IN THE 

GROUP PHOTO PLEASE 

CONTACT THE SCHOOL 

BEFORE TUESDAY 25/02/20 

 

NEXT P&C MEETING 

Wednesday 12 February 

From 6pm 

to  
be a 

learner  

I will be 

A big thank you to Northern Rivers Buslines for their generous  
financial contribution to the school in appreciation of the support the 
staff and students at the school have provided to the smooth  
transportation of students across the bus network. 

Also a big thank you to Anastasia Guise whose hard work and  
tenaciousness has led to the provision of a new school bus service to 
cater for our students from Billen Cliffs and surrounds. Her time and 
hard work in making this happen for our students is greatly  
appreciated and will make an enormous difference to the learning  of 
our students. 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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From the  Relieving Deputy Principal 
 
Hi everyone, 
 
Welcome to 2020!  It has been a positive start to the new year at Nimbin Central School.  It is  
wonderful to see such a vibrant and happy school community, with all children, from Kindergarten 
to Year 12 now engaged in learning. 
   
I would like to extend a special welcome to all of the new students and their families. 
 
Now the school year is underway, it is time to ensure that things are in order.  May we 
please ask caregivers to inform the school office of any change in details including contact 
phone numbers, address, emergency contacts, special requirements, transport details etc. 
 
Please assist your children to attend school ready for learning by providing nutritious food, water, 
appropriate stationery and workbooks for each class  (as communicated).  It is best if students  
carry their belongings in a school bag rather than on their person. 
 
A quick reminder that phones and devices must be checked into the front office for primary  
students and turned off and in bags during class time for secondary. 
 
We value our  school community and love to see our families get involved.  May I encourage you to 
attend our school and community events, volunteer some of your time to work within the school or 
join the P&C.  Please let us know if you have special skills, training or qualifications that you could 
contribute to school, learning or wellbeing programs. 
 
The calendar is filling up quickly, please see our Newsletter, Facebook page, SchoolStream and 
other media to stay up to date.  It’s going to be another busy year! 
 
We look forward to seeing you at NCS! 
                                                                                                                               Kellie Cockburn 

 
NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL IS NOW ON FACEBOOK.  PLEASE FIND US AND LIKE US: 

www.facebook.com/nimbincentralschool 
 
 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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K—6 NEWS 
                                                                                                                                    
Welcome back! Yes that’s right. School’s back for summer and as per usual we can’t believe how 
much the students have grown. They look so happy, healthy and tall, showing that sun filled  
holidays and rest are very beneficial.  
 
We also welcome Mr Bouni to our school.  He is the Class Teacher for 4/5/6 for this year and we 
know that he will be a valuable asset to the school as he has many talents in the field of teaching 
and sports.  
We are looking forward to a year of great learning and positive partnerships.  
 
2020 Kindergarten Welcome 
The year starts with a huge welcome to our nine Kindergarten students who have settled in very 
well. We are grateful to have the professional expertise of Mrs Scarrabelotti and Ms Pierce who 
have gone to great lengths ensuring that our young ones feel safe and comfortable. Thank you to 
the senior primary students who buddied up with them and supported them in their transition.  
                                                                                                 
2020 Classes are as follows  -  Due to number distribution two composite classes needed to 
be formed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
                                                                                                                                         
 
Preparedness for school  
Thank you for the enormous effort parents have made to equip their child for school. Impressively 
packed healthy lunches, well-stocked pencil cases, new runners, uniforms and bags certainly  
establish a positive start to the year. Unfortunately, these great items tend to get lost and become 
non-recoverable because they have no name. It’s amazing when items are presented to students 
asking for the owner and no one apparently owns it. Please label all items and then we can ensure 
it is returned. 
 
We are committed to helping every student succeed in school and as partners, we share the  
responsibility for our children’s success. To ensure this success we ask that you guide and support 
your child’s learning by ensuring that he/she attends school daily and arrives on time, ready for the 
day’s learning experience.   
 
 
Primary Assembly Invitation 
Assemblies are held every Friday at 2.15pm in the K-1 
classroom. Students are congratulated for their  
excellent classwork and behaviour and are informed 
about what’s happening at school for the coming term. 
 
Parents are most welcome to attend our Assemblies 
anytime and we would love you to come along. 
 
 
 
 

K/1 Mrs Scarrabelotti  -  Monday to Friday 
Ms   Pierce  -  Friday 

Yrs 1/2 Ms   Plesko 

Yrs 3/4 Mrs  Steele 

Yrs 4/5/6 Mr    Bouni 

Relief from Face to Face Ms    Pierce 

Literacy Support Mrs   Mackney 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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K  -  6 News  (Cont) 
 

Infants and Primary Choir will be held on Wednesday afternoons. Junior Choir from 2:15pm 
to 2.40pm and Senior Choir (Years 3/4/5/6) 2:40pm to 3:10pm.  During this time, we will be  
conducting our Creative and Performing Arts Curriculum.  This semester, Years 3 – 6 have the  
opportunity to study Keyboard or Drama and Year 2 will study Ukulele. Workshop groups change 
each term thus allowing students the chance to learn a variety of instruments. 
 
Sport is now on Tuesday afternoons from 2.15pm to 3.10pm for classes 3/4 and 4/5/6.  
For classes K/1 and 1/2 sport is on Thursday afternoons from 2:15pm to 3:10pm.  Shoes are  
probably the most important piece of fitness equipment you will buy for your child and it’s vital for 
them to wear the correct shoe.  It needs to be supportive and comfortable. Students need to avoid 
wearing slip-on shoes, sheepskin boots (e.g. Ugg boots), rubber clogs (e.g. Crocs), gum boots and 
jelly shoes which offer very little support for the foot and can contribute to injuries.  As a guide, aim 
to wear supportive footwear if you are expecting your child to be doing any amount of walking or 
activity.  
 
Library Days: 
Wednesday     Class 4/5/6 
Thursday         Class 3/4  
Friday              Classes K-1 and 1/2 
 
Sun Safe Behaviour 
Well done to all students who remembered their hats and are wearing them during play. Students 
without wide brimmed hats are required to play in the shade. During this extremely hot weather  
students are directed to drink regularly and to seek a cool place to play, ie the air-conditioned  
library. 
 
A lot to digest for the first newsletter of the year! Sounds like a sit down and have a cuppa moment. 
Once again, we welcome all students back this year and look forward to a great year of learning 
and adventure and positive partnerships with our community.  
 
                                                                                                          Di, Toni  & the Primary Staff 

FROM THE COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 

 
Welcome to a new school year where things go on the same but are never the same. Our children 
continue to grow up all too quickly and we are also trying to keep pace with the changes in them. 
We are always running to catch up. I hope you are enjoying the change in the weather as much as 
I am. I found the last few weeks pretty challenging. I don't know how teachers do their job in such 
conditions. Fortunately air conditioning comes as a bit of a help.  

Remember that your children will be tired from the demands of the classroom so they may be a bit 
sluggish when they get home.  

Try to get along to the Welcome Breakfast on Wednesday the 12th to meet the teachers and start 
the year in a friendly and relaxed manner. We can all benefit from a bit of chill out time. 

As your Community Liaison Officer I am here each Wednesday and am always happy to chat about 
improving communication between home and school and back again. 
 
 Anne Bowden 

0428446482 

Anne.Bowden9@det.nsw.edu.au 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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CAREERS  NEWS 
 
Year 12 students who are interested in studying Medicine at University in 2020 may need to  
complete the UCAT exam for entry into a Medical Degree. If you are a Year 12 student who is  
interested in studying Medicine at University, please see Mr Chaseling ASAP to determine if you 
need to register for the UCAT exam. 

 

                                                                                                                                  Mark Chaseling                             

UPCOMING  -  SCHOOL PHOTOS  -  25 FEBRUARY ‘20 

ART DEPARTMENT 
What an exciting beginning to the new school year. I would like to welcome our new art teacher 
Rebecca O’Meara. Rebecca has a long history as a practising artist and also runs a gallery in 
Kyogle. We are very excited to have Rebecca joining our team and greatly look forward to the 
contributions she will be able to make to our ever growing and dynamic art department.  
 
So far this year all students seem happy and engaged in their Visual Art, Ceramic and Visual  
Design classes, with some of the senior students working hard over the holidays to create a  
variety of beautiful works whilst exploring graphic design. The Art Department is already  
anticipating the Nimbin Arts Fair and will be working toward creating work to be displayed for this 
later in the term. 
 
                                                                                                                         Piaf Rengger-Thorpe 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL                                                07/02/20       Web Address: www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL   “Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be Responsible” 

NCS Newsletter Team 

 
      Design & Editing:  
      Sue Willis  
      Proof Reading: 

      Christine Riley 

 

Meet Your Child’s Teachers   

You are invited to Breakfast 

Wednesday 12th February 7:30am 

 

 

Come & meet the teachers because they 

would like to meet you 

 

Can you put a face to the name of all your child’s teachers? 

Share some Down Time with your child’s teachers while you get 

to know each other 

Maybe you would like to acknowledge that parenting and 

teaching are two tricky jobs 

Take a moment to pat each other on the back and say “Keep up 

the good work” 

 

This is an opportunity to get together and meet teachers and other 

parents and carers. 

 

 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL HATS  

AVAILABLE AT THE OFFICE.  
100% COTTON 

  $15.65 

Primary Polo School Shirt 
 Sizes 4-16   $19.25 

Secondary Polo School Shirt 
 Sizes 10-18   $22.00 

Senior Secondary Polo School Shirt 
 Sizes 10-18   $22.00 

Organic Cotton Polo Shirt sold at  
Canteen on Friday mornings by P&C 

$24.00 (S) $29 (L) 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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